Minutes of the Faculty Senate Meeting
October 12, 2017
Bump Conference Room
I. Call to order

Dr. Corey called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM.  
II. Roll call
Senators present: Drs. Zeynep Baran (GEOL/GEOE for Darin Pagnac), Andrea Brickey (MEM), Robert Corey (PHYS), William Cross (METE), Patrick Gilcrease (CBE), Mark Novak (CABS), Adam Piper (IEEM), Mengyu Qiao (MCS), Marc Robinson (CEE), Albert Romkes (ME), Charles Tolle (ECE), and John Gibson (SS, for Frank Van Nuys); and Coach Jason Henry (Athletics and PE).
Visitors Present: Dr. Maribeth Price (CGE), Dr. Luke Corwin (Faculty Development Committee), Mr. Jacob Oberpriller (Vice President Student Association)

III. Approval of agenda
The agenda was approved by voice vote.

IV. Approval of minutes
The minutes of the September 7, 2017 meeting of the Faculty Senate were approved by voice vote.
V. Report from the Chair
No report from the Chair was given.  Dr. Rice was off campus with the Presidential Search Committee conducting interviews with candidates.   
VI. Committee reports
Committee reports were covered in old and new business. 
VII. Old business
No old business was discussed
VIII. New business
A. Council on Graduate Education
Dr. Price addressed the Senate with regard to the Council on Graduate Education (CGE). She reported that despite being a sub-committee, CGE has not been regularly reporting to the Senate. Included in her report was a revised CGE charter presented for consideration and review of the Senate.  Item E, “conduct strategic planning for graduate education,” elicited some concern that such action may encourage CGA to exert more control or possibly micromanage graduate programs. Dr. Price explained that the intention is to lead to strategic planning at a level higher than the individual programs.
The new CGE Charter was approved by voice vote.

B. Student Activity
Jacob Oberpriller, Vice President of the Student Association, discussed what he and the Student Senate feel is a lack of student involvement in campus activities. This lack of student engagement is a major focus among current student leaders and the Student Senate is considering implementing a student challenge program to encourage student group attendance. In an effort to understand why attendance is poorer than desired, Hardrock Club President Kevin Price is purchasing an app to record students’ presence at events that will indicate not only who attends such events, but also how many actually see it. They are expending effort to understand why attendance is poorer than desired.  Only 107 students participated in the recent vote concerning constitutional changes, and approximately 20% of the student body voted in elections for Student Association officers and representatives.
Oberprillar reported that SD Mines has 101 active groups, about as many as SDSU, but not all of these groups receive Student Association money and that there is some concern among students about distributing funds and increasing student participation.  As a result, the Association has posted areas where students can provide feedback on these topics.  

The faculty suggested that going through existing departmental groups, which are thought to be the primary areas where many students engage with campus, may encourage activity participation. Also, students may not know what the Student Association does, so explaining more clearly what its function is might be helpful.  The Student Association gave presentations to the incoming freshman and their parents and participated in Adventure Weekend, but there is room for more engagement. For starters, a single contact page might be helpful, as tools such as Mines Link are used mainly by organization heads, not most students.
Another factor brought up is that students attend events when they perceive a benefit, whether it be for fun or professional development. For fun, the Student Association is considering a joint concert with Black Hills State following next year’s football game, which is on Native American Day weekend and the week before Homecoming. 
C. Faculty Development Committee

Dr. Luke Corwin, member of the Faculty Development Committee, presented some of their ideas for the school to better interact with the greater Rapid City community. One idea is to have STEAM (science, technology, engineering, art, and math) café events, where faculty could present about their research or department in a science café-type atmosphere. Where these sessions might occur is yet to be determined.  Other discussion mentioned the Lunch-n-Learn series that was well-attended in years past.  Among others, potential contacts include Tom Loomis, who has given geology talks in the area, the Darton Geological Society, South Dakota Engineering Society, Charles Ray in Public Relations, and SD Public Broadcasting.
Dr. Corwin also brought a flyer to be given to the Presidential candidates when they visit in November, and the Senate suggested that the recommendations section of the flyer be repositioned to near the top of the document.

IX.      Other

Coach Henry announced that both the Men’s and Women’s basketball teams would be travelling during finals week and wanted to know the proper procedure for rescheduling finals for students on the travelling squad. The request was reviewed by the Senate after the meeting and approved via e-vote on 13 October 2017.
X.       Adjournment
The Senate adjourned at 12:11 PM.
